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	Minutes
	Date JULY 7, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes, Jason Kelch, Kelly Lane, Cris LaPointe, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #200707-001
“That the Minutes from June 16, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried
Correction to the minutes - Honorarium for Linda Lauzon is $330.00.


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at 30 June 2020 is $491,681.08.
· There has been no activity.
MOTION #200707-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon

Honorarium - July
$330.00

 Ted Pendle
 Internet
$38.40 
MOTION #200707-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	Previous meeting follow-up
	House League Equipment Return
· IP6 – all have handed in equipment.
· Other equipment is supposed to be in the arena lockers.

· Paul reached out to Trevor Sanderson at the City of Sarnia.  It may be possible to get into the arena to check the lockers to do inventory of equipment.

· No staff are at the arenas currently so he needs to be contacted in advance to arrange time.
ACTION ITEMS:
· Bryan St. Pierre wants to get into the arena to retrieve his personal items and maybe he could do inventory.
· Bryan to work with Harry and Barb in handing over the equipment responsibility to Harry in what needs to be done if there is a house league season.

· Goal to have equipment inventory completed in July.

· House league conveners to assist by cleaning out personal items in their lockers.
· Conveners to alert Kevin Taylor when they have retrieved items from the lockers.

· Trevor Sanderson contact info trevor.sanderson@sarnia.ca  519-312-4432

· Require mask and social distancing when at the arena.


	REGISTRATION
	SURVEY:
· Update on the survey.  Initially had some technical difficulties sending it out, but we have it on the website and as of right now we have 292 responses to the survey.  97% completed survey indicated they would like to return to hockey.  46% want to try out for rep.  17% are unsure at this time. 
· If offered a partial season 90% said yes.

· In the event we are not at a traditional 5 on 5 hockey would they still be interested and 77% said yes and 21% were unsure.

· Final emails regarding the survey go out tomorrow. 

· Survey closes on July 12. 

ACTION ITEM:

· Lesley to send final results to Kelly to send out to Executive.
REGISTRATION OPENING DATE:
· No change in Hockey Canada, OHF or Alliance – haven’t sent out what Phase 3 would look like.

· We will be going to Stage 3.  At that time we may have a better understanding and possibly then we can collect registration money. 

· Chair is not interested in opening registration yet and the Board agrees as well.  It will depend on what happens in next 3 weeks.

· Recommendation to not open registration until Hockey Canada tells us we can start collecting money.

· We have until the end of August.  If arenas open in Sarnia, we are still covered by insurance until 31 August.

· OHF and Alliance have put process in place to allow our membership to go on the ice if we choose and they will be covered by Hockey Canada insurance.

· It can be time consuming for the Registrar to set up the fee structure – takes 90 minutes to set up with all the different divisions to ready for registration, however most of it is ready to go.  Just a little tweaking needs to be done to be ready to start registration.

· Rowan’s Law, Concussion protocols etc needs to be built in.  May need to build in COVID safety requirements as well.  




	HOUSE LEAGUE VICE CHAIR
	SELECT HOCKEY:
· Select Teams only play in tournaments and it is unlikely that tournaments will occur this year.  Too much information is unknown at this time.  It is best to not have Select this season.  We may have modified houseleague that contains rep and houseleague.  Select players could be in a tier division with our rep players. 

MOTION #200707-004
“That SHA postpone Select Hockey for the 20/21 season.” (K. Taylor/L. Lauzon)
Motion was Carried



	A/AA DIRECTOR
	· Director has reached out to rep coaches and provided updates. 
· Waiting to get ipads from Shawn Antosiak.


	HOUSE LEAGUE EQUIPMENT
	· Barb Walsh reached out to Tim Hortons and McDonalds to ensure they were still going to supply us with jerseys.  Tim Hortons are working through the process and believe they would be supplying jerseys, but will send out communication.  McDonald’s sending them out.
· Reached out to Planet Stitch and they are on board and would like us to send in our order for PeeWee to Midget.

· Order jerseys based on projections and wait on the sponsorship for now.

· Sponsors are still there, but want to know if we are having a season and when it will start.

· We only need 3 division jersey sponsors.

· There was discussion about whether we still needed to purchase jerseys if we are only doing skill development.
· We will still have to create teams for rosters.

ACTION ITEM:
· Sponsorship Director to reach out to sponsors to see if they are willing to still sponsor if there is a season.

· Communication to sponsors – what the season looks like may vary and depends on provincial emergency orders, but there is a strong likelihood that there will be a season.

· Need response form Alliance as to whether we can collect sponsorship money.

· House League Equipment Director to purchase jerseys and have them ready only if needed.

REP TEAMS:
· Rep Team Equipment Director is ordering a set of jerseys with fixed numbers and name bars can be affixed after tryouts.

· We will hold jerseys to next year if there are no games.




	SILVERSTICK
	· There has been no decision made by SS International.  
· Meeting on June 21 was postponed.  
· Qualifying tournaments usually start in September, so it is unlikely this can occur at this point.  


	ICE DIRECTOR
	· No conversations have occurred with the City yet regarding ice contracts.

· Ted Pendle, Linda Lauzon and Paul Walsh to discuss contracts when we get to this point.


	AAA
	· Need AAA Zone rep.

· Contact Wayne Scarrow if you are interested. 

· Zone Rep would be required to attend AAA meetings that normally occur on the third Tuesday of every month at PASA.

· We have 2 positions so that our voice is heard on their Board.


	NEW BUSINESS
	REFEREES:
· Referee have been using electronic whistles in Western Canada in 3 on 3 hockey, but we will wait and see on decisions regarding this.
CLINICS:
· Alliance is working with Hockey Canda re online clinics.  Not sure we can have in person clinics and they are making the decision fairly soon.  
· Qualification for coaching will be determined.  
· Question is whether they can modify Coach 1 and 2 and maybe D1 and have no on ice sessions.  This will need to dovetail with timelines and rostering.

POLICE CHECKS:
· Wayne Scarrow will be reaching out to board members regarding status of individual police checks and CODF’s.  Goal is to have this completed by August 31.

· Rep coach list to be sent to Mark Stack with coach’s police check status.
CLEARWATER ARENA PROPOSAL:
· Discussion regarding Clearwater Arena proposal to run the facility privately by SHA.
· Committee would need to liaise with to all service users.

· Could rent it for 5 years with the city still owning the arena.

· Detailed business plan would need to be developed.  

· City had agreed on a 5 year ice fee schedule up until 2021.  Next year there will be proposal to council for the next 5 years.  They are aware of the pressures to be similar to other facilities in the area.

· Paul Douglass, Wayne Scarrow, Cris Lapointe, John Mellor, Jim Felton, Ray Meyer, Kara Scott are interested in being part of a committee to further discuss this proposal.
MOTION #200707-005
“That SHA establish a committee to further explore taking lease ownership of Clearwater Arena.” (C. Lapointe/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried with one abstained.
SHA RETURN TO PLAY PROTOCOL:

· With current Alliance protocols, before allowing our members who registered last year to go on the ice in any facility in Ontario for skill development, SHA would have to put together a return to play protocol and first step is board approval.  
· Harry Chadwick, SHA’s COVID Health and Safety Director is putting together a protocol for return to play which falls in line with national, provincial and local requirements.  Currently a max of 10 people, 1 coach 9 skaters are allowed on the ice.   
· 3 coaches identified they want to rent ice in Komoka which is open, however they have to have board documents in place.  This includes an insurance validation from OHF, validation from Alliance who review our Return to Play protocol and a Health Screening protocol that needs to be completed.  There is also a list that has to be compiled for tracking purposes.

· Alliance indicates that before looking at our Return to Play protocol, we must ensure that the  coach is registerd with our Association unless it is a certified Hockey Canada Skills instructor.  The rules indicate we can’t mix with other players of other Associations, but can mix age groups.
· Some issues with other Association that have violated this policy.

· There is a chance that PASA opens August 1.  City Council is meeting July 13.  Harry is actively connecting with city councillors regarding our risk management.  

· Harry also connecting with local Medical Officer of Health to appease any concerns.
· Need endorsement from the Board. 
MOTION #200707-006
“That SHA support in principle the Return to Play Protocol for members of Sarnia Hockey based on the draft proposal.” (Douglass/Lauzon)
Motion was Carried
· SHA would rent the facility so that the cirteria is going to be met.  

· Transport to facility must adhere to the social distancing criteria.  Every coach would have to go through Harry and agree to all of these terms.
· Harry doing a draft proposal and he wants it to go to the city councillors proior to July 13 meeting.
· Ice will not be in PASA until August and City is honoring any ice contracts that were initiated in March.  Those that previously requested summer ice in March will be honoured first.
· Paul to clarify whether we need to identify the facility.

COVID-19 UPDATE:
· No meeting with Alliance, Hockey Canada or OHF has recently occurred.
· If anyone contacts you – direct them to OHF return to hockey protocol.
· At Stage 3 – can have larger numbers on ice.  Stage 4 is traditional hockey.

· We are hoping Stage 3 will accommodate try outs.


	adjournment


	MOTION #200707-007
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be held on Wednesday July 29, 2020 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
